
Update on Major Repair Projects
You may have noticed scaffolding installed and work being performed on our 
gym. These actions are the beginning steps in replacing the existing gym roof with 
a new gym roof. 

The existing gym roof has experienced numerous leaks over the past few years. 
Our Diocesan construction professionals advised us that due to the existing age 
and condition of the roof, it should be replaced with a new shingle roof. 

After a competitive bidding process, the work is being performed by Rain Guard 
Construction Corp and is expected to be completed around Labor Day. We are 
happy to have this project in process and look forward to starting our other major 
repair project which is replacing all of the convent and rectory windows later this 
year. 

St Robert’s was able to receive loan financing from the Diocese for these two 
major projects. The loan will need to be repaid over the next six years.  Upon 
completion of these two projects, you will see a new refreshed look of St Robert’s 
facilities which we all can be proud of. 


